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U3A: MOSELEY, KINGS HEATH AND DISTRICT
Executive Committee: Agenda / Minutes 
	Date: 
25th April 2018
	Time:
2.00pm
	Venue: 
Friends Meeting House
	Chair: 
Mike Clark


	Present: Mike Clark; Val Baxter; Nick Wright; Diane Worland; Tonia Sharp; Val Baxter; Tessa Bidgood
Observers: Anne Crerar; Yvonne Jackson
Minutes: Linda Gresham
	Apologies: Julie Allder; Brenda Bingham; Chris Olley: Jude Williams



	AGENDA

	1. Apologies
2. Corrections and approval of previous minutes.
3. Action points and matters arising not elsewhere on the agenda
4. Review of last monthly meeting
5. Sub-committee reports
6. Financial Report and Accounts
7. Approval of minutes of 2017 AGM
8. Final AGM preparations
9. Members without email
10. Update on Kings Norton links
11. Cost of coaches for trips
12. Key for Moseley Park
13. Responsibility for venues
14. AOB
15. Next meeting


MC thanked VB and TS for all their hard work as membership secretaries.  They have been brilliant and are leaving the legacy of the Beacon system which is most useful. MC also thanked JW for all her hard work.  She was an original committee member and has been Chair and Vice-chair and the public face of our U3A.  As a Chair, JW was particularly good.  She has always stressed that U3A is run by volunteers and that members have other lives, important to remember.
	MINUTES
	

	1.
	 Apologies: see above
	

	2. 
	Corrections and approval of previous minutes.
The minutes were approved.

	

	3.
	Matters arising and action points not elsewhere on the agenda
Information on waiting lists is carried forward.
Helen Pankhurst’s books have been received. 
The date of the AGM 2019 needs to be decided.

	Agenda


	4.
	Review of monthly meeting
The talk on Capability Brown was well received. The speaker has other talks and will be considered in the future. There were problems with the head-mic not functioning all the time and the hand-mic is not so efficient.  MC to ask Frank Gresham to check it.
There were again problems with the noise from next door.  DW has tried to alert them to the dates of our meetings.  The managers of the Robin’s Nest centre need to be consulted.  DW will speak with Mary Miles on the management committee.
Monthly meetings have been scheduled until October.

	MC

DW

	5.
	Sub-committee reports
Interest groups: In the absence of co-ordinators there was no report.
Social:  JA was absent but there is nothing to add to existing arrangements.
Membership; There are currently 581 members.  There are 73 non-renewals (including some group leaders).  Last year’s number of 574 is the base for payment to national U3A.  DW is to follow up the payment.

	DW

	6.
	Financial Report and Accounts
TB circulated information about the social and current accounts.  It was noticed that the venue costs have increased by 70%, mainly caused by using accessible venues and venues that are specifically suitable for a particular group. 
There needs to be an IGC present to discuss further.
MC commented that the balance on the accounts has decreased by less than expected and the subs were increased to cover the expected larger decrease. It was thought that there were specific factors leading to this small decrease.
The reports were agreed and TB was thanked for all her hard work.
	May agenda

	7.
	Approval of minutes of 2017 AGM
TB queried the reason that the minutes are not approved at the monthly meeting following the AGM rather than 11 months later.  It was agreed that this would be done in May 2018.
	May agenda



	8.
	Final AGM preparations
i) NW is to be nominated as Chair and MC and AC as Vice-chairs.
MC said that several members who had expressed an interest in
becoming committee members to help us out  wish to wait until next year. We will need to find ways of engaging with them in the coming year.
ii) the venue is to be All Saints church.  Refreshments can be
served from the rear of the church. It will also be used in
June for the choir performance.  DW said that the Vicar is very 
helpful and supportive and sees the U3A as part of the
community.  
iii) Sue and Geoff Baker and Cecilia will do the
signing-in.  It is estimated that there may be 200 members.
iv) Roy Stove and Andy Ayres will take photographs, including
the book signing and new committee members.  It was suggested 
that photos be sent to Third Age Matters.  TB will be there to
collect the book money and to pay Helen Pankhurst.
v) The resolution will be that ‘The Executive Committee is
 authorised to decide the appropriate fee for 2019-2020’. 
vi) there are 16 for the evening meal at Poplar Balti, 7.30pm.
	May agenda
MC

TB



	9.
	Members without email
MC said that it is a committee responsibility to ensure that all members receive a copy of the newsletter. 
LG sent out last month’s and asked anyone who can use an email address to let membership know. LG will continue with this and ensure that there are five copies available at monthly meetings for new members.
	LG

	10.
	Update on Kings Norton links
c/f as CO absent.
	Agenda


	11.
	Cost of coaches for trips
Costs for a coach with wheelchair access are more than Nash’s, which is usually used.  There was discussion as to whether U3A should subsidise the extra costs or those using the coach should pay.  This can be discussed when CO and RL are present.
	June agenda


	12.
	Key for Moseley Park
A walking group member has asked that U3A pay for a key (£42 pa) to Moseley Park for their walks.  As a key can be borrowed locally with a deposit it was decided that this will not go ahead.
	

	13.
	Responsibility for venues
MC said that it had been raised at the previous meeting that this might fit in with the Business Secretary remit.  The cost of rooms chosen by Group Leaders needs further discussion.
TB has sent a list with updated costs which is on the 
website.  TB and DW will liaise over this list.

	DW & TB
Agenda

	14.
	A.O.B.
I) DW reported on the U3A EMG (extra-ordinary general meeting). 
There is a training event on the legal requirements of running a 
U3A group and data protection requirements.  Revised materials 
are on the website; the Communications reference file will be 
on the website ‘advice’ tab and DW will forward the mailing to 
the committee.  TB will bring the hard copy file but DW encouraged committee members to look on the website.
ii) MC said the missing projector screen was in his cellar and is now available. Advertise in newsletter.
iii) there are two digital projectors; one for the monthly meetings and the other for small group meetings.  MC looks after one and FG the other.
iv) TS asked about printing costs incurred by the International Food Group.  Handouts are provided by the leader, who has requested £25 for a year’s costs.  There is no objection to this but TS is to ask the leader if he can email members beforehand and for individual members to print off their own.

	DW
TB
MC

TS

	15.
	Next meeting
Friends Meeting House at 2pm on Tuesday 29th May
TB to bring refreshments. 
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